City Board Meeting
The Humboldt city board met on Wednesday, January 27, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:32 pm by Chairman Allen Schmeichel.  Trustees present were Jeff Kauffman, Theresa Muth, Ritchey Griepp and Dawn Hahn (by phone).

Open discussion was held. The roof leak and potential problems in the spring due to the thaw were discussed.  Questions to ask building owner John Kolbach regarding repairs to the building were documented.
 John Kolbach and Doug White (roofer) arrived at 6:50pm.  The documented questions regarding the repair were discussed with Mr. Kolbach and Mr. White. Mr. Kolbach agreed to replace all ceiling tiles that were damaged and a whole section of roof in the area of the leak.  He also agreed to correct or pack any of the area to help correct the draining problem for the future.  He will notify the city when he plans to start the work on the roof, so that the roof can be inspected by someone appointed by the city.
A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Kaufman to suspend the CD paper work and Purchase Agreement for the building until the last meeting in April.  Roll call was held and motion carried by unanimous ballot.
Due to the utility bills being estimated last month, some of the accounts have a small credit balance.  The board agreed that the minimum amount due of $7.50 will apply to these accounts because of the outstanding SRF Loan against the water fund.
The motion was made by Kaufman to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Griepp.  The motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
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